
 December Newsletter deadline is  

Wednesday, November 18, 2017 

 

  
 
 
 

 
 
  

Tom Scott 11/01 
Karen Hairell 11/01 
Carl VonDohlen 11/01 
Meagan Fishbeck 11/01 
Codi Heldt 11/02 
Lexi Martin 11/03 
Bobby Bauch 11/04 
Sandra Heldt 11/05 
Shawn Koenig 11/05 
Jade Demuth 11/05 
Cathy O'Connor 11/06 
Joyce Knox 11/07 
Sally Meyer 11/07 
Gerald Johnson 11/08 
Henry Alex 11/09 
Pat Goldman 11/09 
Diana Rippstein 11/09 
Gloria Grimes 11/11 
Bobbie Guinn 11/12 
David Dentler 11/12 
Juan DeLaGarza 11/12 
Floyd Wuensche 11/14 

Emily Koenig 11/15 
Linda Buzek 11/17 
Patricia Morris 11/17 
Sammy Fischer 11/17 
Mary Helen Barrick 11/18 
Eddie Singer 11/18 
Janet DeBord 11/19 
Candace Alex 11/19 
Travis Singer 11/20 
Kellie Martin 11/20 
Rachel Sizemore 11/20 
Margie Sims 11/21 
Kinsley Martin 11/22 
Trinka Martin 11/23 
Connie Novosad 11/23 
Shirley VonDohlen 11/24 
Ethan Hartman 11/25 
Ryan Hartman 11/25 
Mark Sievers 11/26 
Elvin Koehn 11/28 
Jennifer Hartman 11/28 
Rocky Myers 11/28 
Nyle Ruth Rowland 11/30 

 

ANNUAL MEETING AND BUDGET ï Our Annual Meeting will be 
Sunday, December 3rd after 2nd service in the Activity Center followed 
by a hamburger lunch provided by Board of Congregational Life. If you 
would like, bring a dessert to share.   
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Friends, 
 

I was looking through a book edited by Herbert F. 
Brokering entitled Lutherôs Prayers and I found the 
following helpful advice from Luther on prayer. 
ñI will tell you as best I can what I do personally 
when I pray. May our dear Lord grant to you and to everybody to do it 
better than I! Amenò 
ñFirst, when I feel that I have become cool and joyless in prayer       
because of other tasks or thoughts, I hurry to my room and I say       
quietly to myself and word for word the Ten Commandments, the 
Creed and, if I have time, some words of Christ or of Paul or some 
psalms, just as a child might do.ò 
 ñIt is a good thing to let prayer be the first business of the morning 
and the last at night.  Guard yourself carefully against those false,     
deluding ideas which tell you, Wait a little while.  I will pray in an 
hour; first I must attend to this or that. Such thoughts get you away 
from prayer into other affairs which so hold your attention and involve 
you that nothing comes of prayer for the day.ò 
ñThere is a saying ascribed to St. Jerome that óeverything a believer 
does is prayerô and a proverb,ò Those who work faithfully pray twice.ò 
 

Yours in Christ, 
Pastor Jim 
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Saturday, November 5th don't 
forget to turn your clocks back 
one hour before you go to bed. 
  



 

 

  
 
          
 
 

 
 

¶ During my recent stay in the hospital, I would like to say thank you to   
Pastor Jim and my church family for all the prayers, cards and visits. It is 
truly a blessing to have such a caring church family.                             
Thank you, Walt Hranitzky  

  
¶ I want to thank the following folks for helping me move from my Harvey 
damaged apartment.  David Gisler, Jim & J. R. Hartman,  Jeff Sproles,  
Lannie Mitchon, Mickey Maxey, and my grandkids, Jason & Renee Page. 
Iôm truly blessed to have such good friends. May God bless you all.      
Larry Bruchmiller 

       

¶ Thank you for  your  financial support after Hurricane Harvey to help those 
in need. Please know that your generosity and support will help  create  
stability and  hope for our hungry neighbors, who are now  facing the        
devastation from the high winds and rising waters. Every $1.00 donated 
provides 8 meals.                                                                                        
Feeling Blessed, Robin Cadle, Food Bank of the Golden Crescent 

 

¶ Thank you for the generous gift for the community assistance to aid in the 
hurricane relief. We appreciate your support and the work we do. It is so 
rewarding to see how the Lord continues to work.                                   
Restoration House Ministries.  

 

¶ Thank you for choosing the Texas Zoo as a place to help with your       
community assistance fund. We greatly appreciate your generosity and    
hope to be open again ASAP! Jimmy Zaplac   

 

¶ Thank you for your community assistance after Hurricane Harvey.              
We appreciate your generosity. Boys and Girls Club 

 

¶ We cannot express our gratitude enough for your generous donation to us 
during the aftermath of Hurricane Harvey. May God bless you and meet 
your needs as you have done for us.                                                          
Judith Williams, Program Director of Perpetual Help Home 

 

¶ Dear Friends in Christ, Please accept my heartfelt appreciation for your 
love, concern and support following my stroke in September.  Your pray-
ers, cards and visits have given me much needed strength to face and en-
dure the many adversities involved.  Thanks be to all of you and to God for 
His many blessings.  It is truly a blessing to be a member of First     English 
and to have all of you as members of our church family.                            
God bless you all!   Gwen Jones        
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Vickie Spann 
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Ethan & Ryan 
Hartman  

 
Bryan Serold 
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Brylie Koopman 

 
Rachel Sizemore 

 
McGill 

 
Schulte 

 

 

Lexi & Brittany 
Myers 

 
Doris Wuensche 

 
Stacy 

 

We continue a tradition of community outreach 
at  Christmas with The Angel Tree project.            
This yearôs  recipients are children who are in Foster 
Care being served by CASA volunteers. Each childôs 
name and age (with gift suggestions) will be placed 
on the tree in the Main St.  Entrance November 12th.                                                     

Each gift has a price limit of $25.00.  Distribution of the gifts will be 
done at the CASA Christmas Party Tuesday, December 15th in our        
Activity Center. More details will be available when the names are 
placed on the Christmas Tree.  Board of Social Concerns 
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Date/Time 
 

Greeters   
 

Lay Readers 
 

Assisting  
Minister 

11/5 
8:00a 

 

Mickey & Altha Maxey 
Edna McDonald 

 
Kathy Svetlik 

 
Ginger McGill 

11/5 
10:30a   

 

Sandra Heldt/Carrie Myers 
Totty & Geralene Schulte 

 
Shirley Moehrig 

  

 
Bonnie Pearson 

11/12 
8:00a 

 

Lillian Lau 
Darrell & Scarlet Swoboda 

 
Jackie Schlinger 

 
James Reinhardt 

11/12 
10:30a 

 

Sharon Church 
Aileen Lott 

 
Bryan Serold 

 
Bonnie Pearson 

11/19 
8:00a 

 

Larry Bruchmiller 
Howard & Beverly Spies 

 
Edna McDonald 

 
Ginger McGill 

11/19 
10:30a 

 

Gail Norris 
Mary Gleinser 

 
Emily Koenig 

 
Mary Gail Moody 

 

11/26 
8:00a 

 

Mildred Slaughter 
Lois Elles 

 
Dalton Metting 

 
James Reinhardt  

 

 

11/26 
10:30a 

 

Randy & Sandy Muegge 
Jennifer Hartman 

 
Doris Wuensche 

 
Bonnie Pearson 

 

WQMENôS THANKOFFERING - FELC Women will have the 
Thankoffering on November 19, 2017. The Women of the Lutheran 
church have been gathering for the Thankoffering since the early 
1900's.  Thankoffering Sunday is a way to highlight our women's      
ministry and joyfully give thanks to God for the many blessings. You 
do not have to be a member of the Women of the Church to make a 
Thankoffering. This year the offering will go to the organization of 
choice by the FELC Women. Envelopes will be available.   

 Our Love and Sympathy to the family of:   
 

¶          Elizabeth Williams - (sister in law of Stacy Jecker) 

SPECIAL PRAYERS 
   
 

   Joyce Knox, Gwen Jones, Barbara Jean Reinhardt,  
   Walt Hranitzky, Naydine Zeplin, Emily Koenig,  
    Carol Bowker.    

CONGRATULATIONS - To Bethany and Joe Hanson on 
the birth of a son, Harrison Haskell Hanson, born            
September 13, 2017.  Proud grandparents are Gary and    
Alice Childress. 

 
 
 
 

First English has been blessed by two LCMC and NALC congregations 
as we work to recover from the hurricane. 
    In September an LCMC congregation in Wisconsin sent us a $500 
check to apply to building repairs. 
     This past Sunday, Pastor Jan Unger from Holy Ghost Lutheran in          
Fredericksburg presented us with $1500 in gift cards to be distributed to 
those who experienced hurricane damage. The church council will      
decide on the  distribution procedure.  

INVITATION TO BUNCO - Our Saviourõs          

Lutheran Church Women of LCMC invite you to 

join them for a Bunco party, Monday, November 6, 

2017. Registration/refreshments are 6:00 ð 7:00p and 

games begin at 7:05p. Bunco will be in the multipurpose room at 

4102 N. Ben Jordan.    



Sunday Services Attendance and Offerings 

Date First  
Reading 

Psalm Second  
Reading 

Gospel 
Reading 

11/5 Rev 7: 9-17 Psalm  34: 1-
10, 22 

1 John 3: 1-3 Matt 5: 1-12 

11/12 Amos 5: 18-24 Psalm  70  1 Thess 4: 13-
18 

Matt 25: 1-13 

11/19 Zeph 1: 7, 12-
18 

Psalm 90: 1-8, 
12 

 1 Thess  5: 1-11 Matt 25: 14-30 

11/26 Ezek 34: 11-
16, 20-24 

Psalm 95: 1-7a  Eph 1: 15-23 Matt 25:31-46 

Readings for October 

 
Date 

 

8:00a 
Attend. 

 
Offering 

 

10:30a 
Attend. 

 
Offering 

 Elder 
Property 
Deposits 

 

10/1 
 

 

83 
 

3,186.01 
 

111 
 

 

6,530.00 
  

565.00 

 

10/8 
 

74 
 

3,070.00 
 

109 
 

4,034.26 
  

325.00 

 

10/15 
 

78 
 

3,015.00 
 

103 
 

4,314.00 
  

ð 

 

10/22 
 

68 
 

3,376.50 
 

127 
 

7,841.25 
  

65.00 

November 
 
 

10/21 - 11/3 - Elaine & Frank Malina 
 

11/4 - 11/17 - Vickie Spann 
 

11/18 - 12/1 - Sue Boldt 

Tellers for November 
        

         6-  Malina 
      13 - Schulte 
      20 - Leshikar      
      27 - Muegge 
  

Time & Talent Talk 2017 
 

Whenever we discuss the topic of ñTime and Talentò, it is a natural 
reaction to quickly turn our personal thoughts to all the demands on our 
time.  Most of us are pretty sure we have some talent, but we are certain 
that we are very busy.  Ever notice that when we at First English do just 
about anything together, be it a BBQ, fund raiser, Rally Day,                   
congregational meeting or whatever, the faces behind the scenes are very 
familiar?  It is an easy conclusion to decide to let the experts handle the job; 
after all, they already know exactly what needs to be done, and a new help-
er would probably just slow them down.  The idea that the experts will han-
dle it is flawed, instead, consider the idea that if you donôt offer your ser-
vice, maybe no one else will also. 

This year has been an exciting time at First English.  Together, we 
have committed to grow our congregation by purchasing additional        
property, working to build a dynamic youth program, reaching out to other 
congregations through evangelistic opportunity, using our building to help 
promote Christian based education, and many other activities.  We have 
been exposed to some challenges as well, especially noting hurricane     
Harvey, and the damage it brought to our properties along with the          
disruption to the lives of so many. 

Together as a congregation, we do a very good job of providing the 
funding for the ministry of The Church.  With that said, just so youôll 
know, the average cost per month to accomplish the ministry of The 
Church is about $38,200.00. We still need about $183,000.00 to finish    
paying off the property on Main Street, and the expected cost to repair 
damages from hurricane Harvey will exceed $20,000.00.   Please keep 
these financial requirements in mind and contribute to the Unified Budget 
fund, Building Improvement fund and the FELC Growth fund. 

Each year we are offered a ñTime and Talentò sheet to complete.  
This provides a means to record your offerings of time and talent for Godôs 
Work in His Church.  The information is provided to the various Boards, 
Committees, and groups so that persons willing to help in that particular 
endeavor are sure to be offered the opportunity.  This really helps in the 
planning of the various events for the coming year. 

So, today you are being offered the opportunity to help prepare the 
beginning of next yearsô service to Godôs Church.  Each of us has a talent 
that can contribute to the work ahead, as well as similar challenges meeting 
the time requirements.  Please do not expect the job to be done by someone 
else.  Please fill out a ñTime and Talentò sheet   today. 

 Thank you. 
  Respectfully offered by the Board of Stewardship 



Update of Elder Property Purchase 
 

September 21, 2017 
 

 On March 19, this year, we, the congregation of First English, 
elected to purchase the Elder Property on Main Street adjacent to our 
church office building.  The purchase price is financed by a ten year 
bank loan.  The purchase price was $400,000.00 and we put 
$170,000.00 down making the loan amount $230,000.00.  The closing 
date for the purchase was May 30, 2017.  The loan payment is being 
made from the FELC Growth Fund.  As of September 21, the                   
congregation has contributed $47,235.00 to the FELC Growth Fund,  
and after making several payments, the current balance in the FELC 
Growth Fund is $39,150.00. 
 

 This property purchase represents a truly positive growth            
opportunity for our Church.  First English has a heritage of growth 
through commitment.  The commitment of the members of our             
congregation in the past is providing the property and buildings that we 
enjoy today.  Our commitment for growth will be the foundation for the 
opportunities of the future. 
 

 The contributions towards the purchase price of the Elder            
Property so far are substantial.  We thank everyone that has contributed.  
We have already received over 20% of the required funds, and there is 
still plenty of opportunity to contribute.  Please prayerfully consider this 
opportunity, and continue to support the FELC Growth Fund.             
 

Thank you. 
Respectfully Submitted by the Board of Stewardship 

MEMORIALS / DONATIONS TO THE  
FELC GROWTH FUND/ELDER PROPERTY    

 

If you are making a MEMORIAL to the Elder Property that we          
purchased, please continue to use the red and white memorial          
envelopes. If you are making a DONATION towards the property  
purchase, please use the blue envelopes labeled ñFELC Growth Fund.ò 
Thank you   

  



 

POINSETTIAS FOR CHRISTMAS ï If you would 
like to place a poinsettia on the Altar at Christmas in 
Loving Memory or in Honor of a loved one, order 
forms will be in the Narthex beginning November 
12th and the deadline is Wednesday, December 6th. 
There is an order form on page 7 of this newsletter. 
Please fill out one form for each  poinsettia or-
dered but you can  issue one check for total order.  Our poinsettias 
will be ordered through Midcoast Floral. The price is $10.00 each.  
Please note the  deadline is early because the poinsettias will be placed 
the weekend  before Christmas Eve Service for everyone to enjoy their 
beauty, even if you are not able to join us for our Christmas services.  
 

PLEASE NOTE: LIMITED AMOUNT AVAILABLE DUE TO 
HURRICANE SO GET YOUR ORDER IN EARLY!!! 

 
 

YOUTH - The BOY has a new project called SPARK.  It 
is available to any child K5 through Fifth grade. We meet 
on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday from 6:00 to 7:45 pm. in 
Felger Hall Watch the calendar for more upcoming events 
for this youth event. Hope to see you there!!!   

IGNITE -  is our new outreach program at 
FELC for students 6th -12th grade.  We meet on 
the 1st and 3rd Wednesday from 6-7:45pm in 
the  Activity Center.  Students play games, 
have dinner, and hear Godôs word.  We have 
had up to 20  students attend.  Thank you to 

the Board of         
Congregational Life 
for serving food for 
us at some of our      meetings. Please pray 
for our growth and for our youth to become 
disciples. Our next dates are Nov. 1 and 
15.   For More Info: Waylan Brannan 
361.550.8125 or Amy Hartman 361.935.4446 

YOUTH NEWS 

SPARK & IGNITE MEET SAME DAY AND TIME! 


